Great Salt Lake City, July 31st. 1854.
To Mr. J. F. Bradley
St Louis
Mo.
Sir,
[bookmark: _GoBack]You may have surmised, from the lateness of my answer, that I had concluded to pay no attention to the request contained in your letter of Dec. 6th/53, but it has taken this length of time to enable me to satisfy myself.
I took what I deemed the most judicious course to ascertain the facts in the case, by engaging a confidential, and experienced person, who resided at the same place, to carefully notice, and cautiously enquire concerning jewelry and ornament, and from all he could learn, after the most thorough, and careful research, the girl had nothing to do with taking the chain, has not had it, and of course has not got it now, and so far as could be learned, knew nothing about it being missing, and does not know that any one was on the watch for articles in her possession.
Trusting that my course in the matter will prove satisfactory.
	I Remain, Very Respectfully

Brigham Young

